Agenda

Tobacco & Health Trust Fund Board Meeting

Friday, July 27, 2007

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon

Connecticut State Capitol Room 410
I.
Welcome and Introductions

II.
Tobacco Trust Fund Budget

III.
Legislative Hearing and Meeting on July 2
IV.
DPH Subcommittee on Developing an RFP
V.
Recommended Process for Developing New Disbursement Recommendations

VI.
Review Current Tobacco Related Expenditures

VII.
Discuss Focus of Board
IX.
Next Meeting: Friday, September 14
Meeting Minutes

Tobacco and Health Trust Fund Board

July 27, 2007

Connecticut State Capitol Room 410

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 a.m.

Members Present:  Anne Foley (Chair), Nancy Bafundo, Norma Gyle, Cheryl Resha, Nikki Palmieri, Robert Zavoski, Diane Becker, Patricia Checko, Andrew Salner, Larry Deutsch, and Peter Rockholz.     

	Item
	Discussion/Action

	Welcome and Introductions
	The meeting was convened at 9:05 a.m. The chair introduced Nikki Palmieri as a new board member. 

The chair noted that letters have been sent to appointing authorities for those members whose terms have expired:  Kenneth Darden, Norma Gyle, Robert Zavoski, Jayne Tedder, Paddi LeShane, Pat Checko, and Richard Barlow.  Members may continue to serve on the board until such time as a replacement is named.

In response to the Board’s recommendation for legislative membership, the chair noted that Connecticut General Statutes Section 2-5 explicitly prohibits legislators from appointment to any board.


	Budget
	The Chair provided a status report on Tobacco and Health trust fund expenditures, earnings and current balance.

The FY07 earnings from the trust fund are estimated at $829,665.  These funds are available for expenditure by the board.
The balance as of 7/1/07 was $21.32 million.  During FY 08, $12 million will be transferred in from the Tobacco Settlement Fund and $5.75 will be transferred out pursuant to PA 07-1, JSS, Section 59.  The projected balance as of 6/30/08 will be $27.57 million.


	Legislative Hearing and Meeting on July 2
	Several members reported on the joint Appropriations and Public Health Committee hearing and meeting on July 2.  Anne Foley, Pat Checko, Larry Deutsch, and Ellen Dornelas testified in support of the board’s funding recommendation to transfer funding of $100,000 to DPH for a counter-marketing and education campaign aimed at reducing tobacco use among Connecticut Youth.  The board’s recommendation for disbursement was accepted unanimously by both committees.



	DPH Subcommittee on Developing an RFP
	DPH will convene a subcommittee to develop a RFP for a counter-marketing and education program aimed at reducing tobacco use among Connecticut Youth.  Board members were asked to let DPH staff know if they were interested in participating on the committee. 


	Recommended Process for Developing New Disbursement Recommendations
	Members agreed to the proposed process for developing new disbursement recommendations with the addition of an extended meeting in October. The extended meeting will focus on discussing the pros and cons of alternative funding options.



	Review Current Tobacco Related Expenditures
	Board reviewed and discussed the draft inventory of state funded tobacco related services.  Members recommended changes and suggested that the inventory include information from DCF, DCP, DOI, and DSS.  Revisions will be made and presented at the September meeting.


	Discuss Focus 


	Members discussed the three statutory purposes of the trust fund:  to reduce tobacco abuse, to reduce substance abuse, and to meet unmet physical and mental health needs.  Pat Checko moved to focus the board’s future funding recommendations on strategies to reduce tobacco abuse.  The motion was seconded by Peter Rockholz and approved on a voice vote with one abstention by Larry Deutsch.


	Next Steps
	Pat Checko’s motion to hold monthly board meetings though December of 2007 was seconded by Peter Rockholz. The motion was approved on a voice vote.  Board members agreed to meet the second Friday of each month through December 2007.
The next meeting will be held on Friday, September 14, 2007 at 10:00 a.m.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.


